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Eva Dowling and Holly Cuddy
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Camross school started back on Monday the 3rd of September. Last year was a good year and we are looking forward to this year. There are 18 new juniors started this year. We have 123 children in the school this year. 
	Ms. Horan’s class were making very creative bridges with Alan Meredith, who is an artist. They were working on different projects such as the Normans , Polar lands and mindset from fix to growth
	Mrs. Fuller’s class did lots of lovely art like leaf rubbing, Safe Cross Code and painted Autumn pictures and made flags for the Camross final and wishing tree with all of their wishes and are learning lots about Tír na n-óg.                                                       

	
Mrs. Cuddy’s class were working on Counties of Ireland, leaf art, name art and Helen of Troy.

	Mrs. Cordial’s juniors and seniors were learning songs; This is me and One seed song both songs are building on self-esteem. They made Camross hurls, jersey’s and chains for the county final. They did Leaf art, coloured and painted and they did lots of Irish songs and poems  
	This term we had loads of different animals in our school.

	
	
	
4th, 5th and 6th Class have been swimming since September and this Friday is the Swimming assessment. 


	On the second of October our school went to Glendine for our Autumn walk and we had a great time.
	Camross won the Senior County Final against Rathdowney on Sunday last and we had great excitement on Monday when all the team visited the school with the cup. Well done to all and especially Mr Phelan who had a great game.
	Mr. Meagher 6th and 5th got a visit from Mrs. McCarthy from Mountrath secondary school and Mr.O’Connor from Roscrea community school.
Most of 6th class attended the open night in Mountrath Community School

	Mr Phelan has set up a lunch time soccer league which has been running very well. 
	
	

	This year Ms. Cordial is teaching Junior and Senior Infants, Ms Fuller is teaching 1st and part of 2nd, Ms Cuddy is teaching part of 2nd and 3rd Class, Ms Horan is teaching 4th and part of 5th and Mr. Meagher is teaching part of 5th and 6th Class. Mr Phelan and Ms Barron are our Special Education Teachers and Sadie McCartney is our SNA.
	
Since September our younger classes have been playing in their new play area. It has been a great facility and thanks to everyone who helped to provide it. 
	 
This Saturday 6th class have their entrance exam in Mountrath Secondary school

	
	
	Thanks to Laois today for calling to the school in the lead up to the county final and well done to Ms Horan for composing a new Camross song again this year. 

	
	
We would like to welcome back Ms Barron again this year.
	



